ZZ NATIONAL AQUARIUM.

Date: March 11, 2020

Bill: SB 299 - Department of General Services - Energy- Conserving Standards (Maryland
Sustainable Buildings Act of 2020)

Position: Support

Dear Chair Pinsky and Members of the Committee:

The National Aquarium respectfully requests a favorable
report for Senate Bill 299, Maryland Sustainable
Buildings Act of 2020, which will help minimize fatal
bird strikes across Maryland and increase energy savings.

It is estimated that window strikes are a leading cause of
bird population decline, second only to habitat loss.
Baltimore and much of Maryland lie within a major
migratory pathway for birds, some flying from as far
away as South America. Thankfully, steps can be taken to
dramatically limit fatal bird strikes and preserve bird
populations through building design, installation of bird-
safe glass and films, and limits to interior lighting at night.

In the last two years, the National Aquarium has worked
with our animal care experts to design and cover over
3,000 sq. ft of existing glass with bird-safe dot patterns.
This includes the 1,300 sq. ft “wing wall”, pictured here,
that was responsible for over 70 percent of all bird
strikes at the Aquarium. The wing wall film serves a dual
purpose by using the bird dot patterns to display the
National Aguarium’s name on the building. This
innovative approach created new highly visible signage
and has significantly reduced bird strikes on the building.

SB 299 would help mitigate bird strikes across the state
by requiring similar strategies be utilized on state N
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be considered from the start of new projects. Our

experience shows that many of the methods used to prevent bird strikes not only make a
significant difference but also have several benefits beyond decreasing bird fatalities. We

urge the Committee to issue a favorable report on SB 299.
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